Village Hall Action Group

Minutes of the meeting held on November 12th 2007 –Parish Council Offices

The meeting opened at 7.30p.m

Present: Sandy Buckley Mike Collins Sandy Forrest Sue Hobbs Richard Mason Megan Payne Judith Rodgers Sue Rodgers Ted Rodgers Lin Winter

Apologies: Peter Cantle Val Gillings Steve Holloway Ian Shonk

Minutes of the last meeting: read and accepted

Matters Arising: Prize from Horse racing night not claimed (caricature) Lin to contact Jane Tindle  re Echo Village news ( Judith will supply e-mail address)
Second land valuation and sites update: Site 1 second valuation £250,000 SR had booklet – Richard to check details. Anyone else free to view. Megan to thank/acknowledge Pro-Help. A vote of thanks was offered to Megan for all her hard work on this.
Report on meeting of the Building Planning sub-committee: a useful meeting had been held to discuss plans, a refresher session. Another meeting will be held after BUSCA meeting.
Report from fundraising events sub-committee: Sandy F. had found out that no licence was required for the bottle stall/donations bucket (if not shaken!) A licence will be required if we hold a Grand Prize draw - apply January at a cost of £40 for the Year.

Lin to organise bottle stall at switch on of lights Dec. 1st. Sandy B offered help + Richard to organise information board. Meet at 3.30pm, P.C.O. Group will meet in the New Year to plan programme of events.
Future events: offers coming in  e.g. Group to play at 40’s evening ( Peter Yates), Jazz event ( village band Sue R to get details), Salsa event (Eye Check- John) Vicky Wallace – rock group, Murder Mystery ( Lin has details, charity rate £180, March?)
Joint Meeting VHAG + BUSCA: this will take place on 27th November 2007 in the Community lounge at Humphrey Perkins at 7.30pm. All available were asked to attend. The aim of the meeting is ask if VHAG can become a sub group of Busca. David Rodgers had clarified questions asked by VHAG (see attached sheet).BUSCA may need reassurance re need for village hall. Various committee members to answer question on the night –Sue R to advise. The hoped for outcome is that BUSCA will agree in principle to VHAG becoming a sub group.
Treasures report: Sue R provided an extract from BUSCA’s latest financial statement (see attached sheet) this showed the designated fund for VHAG standing at £7210.27 – expenses for land valuation which = a balance of £6799.39. Megan reported that the balance of VHAG’s own account stands at £2886.83. Final figures were available for the Horse Racing event which shows a profit of £90 was made in total.
Effort to contact Glenis Wllmott for advice on procuring EU funding: no response as yet,. Megan will get information on EU funding targets. Sue R and Megan would appreciate more help with funding applications.
AOB: Ian and Steven would like to join small fund raising sub committee (had advised Sue R). 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday January 3rd at 7.30pm in the Parish Council Office. Lin gave advanced apologies.                                                                         
                                                                                                                                           L.W/07

